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For the good of the breed

In a recent issue of the Griffonnier, the AWPGA's quarterly publication, I was very surprised to see in the usual OFA report that there was a dog reported to be severely dysplastic.  As long as I have been reading this newsletter, I have never seen a dog reported as such.  

I can only imagine the great disappointment the owner and the dog's breeders felt upon learning about this dysplastic female who is a both a bench champion and a NAVHDA Utility prized dog.  I contacted the owner, a passionate Griffon owner who believes so strongly in preserving both correct conformation and the highest level of hunting abilities in our breed.  I just couldn't get over the fact that he had gone public with this news.  How did the breeders feel about this, I wondered.  As it turns out, his dog's breeders felt as passionately as he did that they had a responsibility to the breed to publish the results.  

The Griffon has a small gene pool where many of our dogs are closely related so the discovery of a severely dysplastic dog certainly has the potential to impact a lot of other breeding programs.  Likewise, this is the kind of information breeders should want to have to help evaluate future breeding decisions.  Of course, we all know that there are dogs in our respective breeds that are dysplastic.  Yet I know of both breeders and owners who do not submit to OFA x-rays of dogs their veterinarian believes to be dysplastic.  What good does this do the breeding pool?  As of March 2005, OFA Griffon statistics show that between the years of 1974 and 2004 the pool of 1232 dogs tested is comprised of 7.3% dogs with dysplastic hips.  I believe that the percentage of dysplastic dogs must be higher due to the overall low number of reported dogs from each litter.  

So, why wouldn't a breeder want to report results that are not favorable?  Are they trying to bury the fact that there are genetic anomalies in their breeding program?  Do they feel it somehow reflects negatively against them as a person?  Are they afraid they won't be able to sell their puppies?  Breeders need to keep in mind that they are working with Nature and no matter how much testing and science goes into their breeding selections, there are far too many variables they have absolutely no control over.  There is so much we don't know about genetics and we have no way of precisely predicting the outcome of a particular breeding.  

Breeders have the responsibility to make public any and all findings of genetic anomalies. Just as some breeders require puppy buyers hunt test their dogs to evaluate one aspect of their breeding program, why not also require that all puppies have their hips evaluated?  It is only in having a full public disclosure of what's in our gene pool that we can make the best breeding decisions possible to improve the Griffon's health.  The more we know the more we can learn.  Remember, it's for the good of the breed.  
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